

中学 奥 林匹克 英 语竞 赛 辅 导与 陈王 训 林 迈 练

编

# 奥林匹克中学英语竞赛 辅导与训练(上)

(初中部分)

王迈迈 陈松林 主编

武汉出版社

### 《奥林匹克中学英语竞赛辅导与训练(上)》

# (初中部分) 编写组名单

主编:武汉现代外国语言文学研究所 湖北省教学研究室

编者:湖北省实验中学

华师一附中 武汉市一中 武汉市三阳路中学 黄冈中学

荆州中学天门中学

沙市三中

监利中学

汉川一中

蒲圻一中

张吴唐郭杨张张庆 玉文方祖水

李忠贵

徐 扬 姚艳娟

李金祥

王迈迈

陈松林

## 前 言

英语是我国中学开设的一门重要课程,全面提高英语教学质量,是我们每一位英语教师乃至每位教育工作者正在千方百计追求的目标。为配合这一目标的落实,我们有了每年一次的初中和高中两个级别的全国性奥林匹克英语竞赛,也有了与之配套的各级各类英语竞赛活动。

竞赛不是目的。我们开展竞赛,是想通过这一活动,更好地发挥广大学生、教师、学校的主观能动性,更有效地引入竞争与激励机制,扎扎实实地搞好英语教学。基于这种指导思想,我们编写了这本《奥林匹克中学英语竞赛辅导与训练》。

该书紧紧围绕中学英语教学大纲,立足现行教材,配合英语教学,服务于奥林匹克英语竞赛。全书由两大部分组成:第一大部分为奥林匹克英语竞赛模拟试题,内容力求覆盖中学英语教学大纲要求的所有语言技能项目,尽量涉及到所有需要掌握的重难点,并特别注重语言实际运用能力的测试与培养;第二大部分为竞赛辅导部分,包括听力文字材料、参考答案和详尽的注解。我们希望通过这十套试题,不仅能使同学们接受十次奥林匹克英语竞赛的实战训练,而且还能对所学过的初中和高中英语知识进行一次较系统、较全面的复习,从而帮助同学们在竞赛中取得理想的成绩,在中考和高考中取得高分。

**编者** 1994 年 8 月

# 目 录

1	奥林	匹克	中当	英语	5竞	赛模	拟试	卷I		(1)
	奥林	匹克	中当	英语	5竞	赛模	拟试	卷』		(15)
11	奥林	匹克	中学	英语	竞	<b></b>	拟试	卷』		(29)
1	<b>奥林</b>	匹克	中学	英语	竞	<b></b>	拟试	卷N		(42)
1	<b>製林</b>	匹克	中学	英语	竞	<b></b>	拟试	卷V		(57)
T. P.	奥林	匹克	中学	英语	竞	<b></b>	拟试	卷V		(71)
1	奥林	匹克	中学	英语	5竞	赛模	拟试	卷V	[_·····	(85)
1	<b>魁林</b>	匹克	中学	英语	竞	<b></b>	拟试	卷VI	[	(99)
1	魁林	匹克	中学	英语	竞	<b></b>	拟试	卷区		(114)
F	魁林	匹克	中学	英语	竞	<b></b>	拟试	卷X		(129)
p	斤力	录音	稿。	参考	答	案。	注解			(144)

此为试读,需要完整PDF请访问: www.ertongboo

## 奥林匹克中学英语竞赛模拟试卷 国际

# 听力部分(共4大题,计分20%)

#### 一、音组(0.5分×10,计5分) (1.5分) (1.5分) (1.5分) (1.5分)

这一大题共有 10 小题,每小题有 A、B、C 三个音组,其中两个音组是相同的,有一个不同。请分辨出不同的那个音组。请注意,每小题只念一遍。

- 1. A B C 2. A B C 3. A B C
- 4. A B C 5. A B Challe. A Blucos of real A
- 7. A B C 8. A B C 9. A B C
- 10. A BB | C | 解物、中國本量金、基本全量重共長期五

#### 二、句子(1分×5,计5分)

这部分共有 5 个小题。在每小题中, 你将听到一个句子, 并看到供你选择的 A、B、C、D 四个选项。请根据你听到的句子, 选择一个正确的答案或意义上最接近的选项。请注意, 每小题念两遍。

- 1. A. He was watching TV.
  - B. He was in his office. O. A. ... ... ... ... ... ... ... .... ..
  - C. He was all right at that time.
  - D. He started to work at six.
- 2. A. Fine Thank you.
  - B. How are you. ( A offi the A A X D D 文献, 图
- C. How do you do?
  - D. You're welcome.
- 3. A. Bob worked harder than Jack.

- B. Bob worked as hard as Jack.
- C. Jack spent more time on it.
- D. Jack spent less time on it.
- 4. A. Tom is ten years old now.
  - B. Robert is five years old now.
  - C. Tom is five years old now .
- D. Robert is ten years old now.
- 5. A. I got to school at 8:00 today.
  - B. I got to school at 7:45 today.
  - C. I got to school at 8:15 today.
  - D. I got to school at 8:50 today.

#### 三、对话(1分×5,计5分)

这部分共有五个小题。在每小题中,你将听到一组对话, 以及就这组对话提出的一个问题。请根据对话的意思,在供你 选择的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择一个正确答案。请注意, 每小题念两遍。《一世》中国《日本》《《四世》中

- 1. A. Bill. B. Green. C. Rose. D. Nancy.
- 2. A. The woman's.
- B. The man's.

C. Jack's.

- D. Kate's.
- 3. A. Go to a film.
- B. Go to a night school.
- C. Stay with her mother. D. Do her homework.
- 4. A. Maths. B. English. C. Physics. D. History.

- 5. A. John.
- B. Jack. C. Peter. D. Henry.

#### 四、短文(10×0.5分,计5分)

下面听一篇短文。短文中有10个空,请根据短文内容的 录音,在空白处填上原有的单词。请注意,本小题念两遍。

I am learning how to drive a car . A 1 ago I had my first

2. Yesterday my teacher 3 me out on a busy road. It was 4 of cars and people. I 5 very slowly and 6, but I felt 7 all the time. At last when the lesson 8, I felt very 9, but I had 10 a lot .

# 笔试部分

### 第一卷(共6大题,计分60%) [4] [4]

、语音和拼写知识(共10小题,计分5%)

A. 从 A、	B、U、D中找出	县划线部分-	与所给甲间划线部分
读音相同的选	项。	is a DV .G	Who's else
1. exercise	30. 3		S. Thank you wary n
A. excellen	t B. expensive	C. example	D. explain . A
2. chalk			it en much inform
A. always	B. half	C. salt	D. walk
3. angry		2000 1717	
A. answer	B. since	C. uncle	D. strange
4. tomatoes			
A. villages	B. laughs	C. persons	D. roses a sad'l
5. politics	an teachers		
A. notice	B. problem	. C. polite	D. protect
B. 以下列	<b>斤给单词均不</b> 完	尼整,从A、B	,C、D 中选出适当的
字母及字母组	合,使其完整	可正确。	A. musta't . In
6. re			I vnem woH

6. re			ow many reach	H
A. pair	B. pare	C. pear	D. pere	
7. Wed	ay			
A. dnes	B. ndes	C. nse	D. nsde	roM a
8. pn _	<u>.</u> 5:			

A. io, er B. io, ee	er C. ia, est	D. ai, ist	2. Yest
9. twel	book of wola year	d people.	
A. vth B. veth	C. fetheled	D. fth	
10. for			
A. eing B. ieng	C. iegn	D. eign	
二、填空(共20小题,计			
1. This English-Chine	ese Dictionary is no	ot mine.	_can it
be?	中共工工程,计分	<b>亚大三州</b> 种	
A. Whose else's	B. Who else's	1,0872	
C. Who's else	D. Who else		
2. Thank you very mu	ch for giving me_	~	
A. so many informa		ceilent B. ex	
B. so much informa	tion		
C. such a good infor	rmation	Ways B. fa	
D. such much inform	mation		
3. Isnecessary to			
A. this B. that	C. it D. he		
4. There are a lot of _	in our school.	Hages B. lau	
A. women teachers	B. woman teache	rs	rijog J
C. women's teachers	D. woman's teac	hers	
5. Youtell her ,I	don't want her to l	cnow.	
A. mustn't B. ne	eedn't C. hadn't	to D. ca	n not
6. — How many tea	chers in your school	ol have been	to the
U. S. ? 9799 .G	re C. pro	n Bipa	
A. None bear C	B. No one	8n .8	
C. Nobody	D. Some one		

7. I wonder if he is	Arather   Lin - C. for D.
A. an English	B. a Englishman
C. Englishman	D. English and which the decided
3. — Shall we walk or	go by taxi ? galeg to a. A
By taxi. I like sit	ting the car with the driver.
A. in front of	B. at front of this almi and the
C. in the front of	D. ahead of abeat, gamass saw A
9. Don't take the magaz	ine out of the reading-room,?
A. would	B. do you algues nemecilou of Tabl
	D. will you use are all A. A.
	John's father hadat once.
A. to operate	B. to be operated shirts way of the
C. operated on	D. to be operated on the first A
11. — Do you need me	ore water in the bottle?
-No,it's	Wet only you but also he in
	B. full already enough
C. full enough alread	D. enough alrealy full
12. If you don't go ,	三、辖损辖认(共10小园、计分6约)。
A. neither do I	B. I don't too A A MIN A PROTECTION
	D. so do I
13do you come he	re for? no avig or pay to bank and a
	C. When D. Which
14. How longShan	ghai? I de a te andrew and tady ?
A. has he left	B. has he been away from
C. had he left	B. has he been away from D. has he been away
	two weeks ago, and came backa
week.	

A. afte	r B. in	C. for D. with	n ai 4M li rabood 1. i
16. — 7	Will Henry go	to visit the exhib	ition?
N	o, he finally de	ecided	
A. not	going	B. not go	
C. not	to da driw m	D. not go to	- By say! Tuke
17. The I	ittle girli	under the tree and	A, median .
A. was	seating, readi	ng B. was sea	ted, reading
C. was	sitting, read	D. set, rea	ding
18. The p	ooliceman caug	ght the thief	
A. by t	the arm	B. with the arm	say Frew
C. by h	nis arm	D. with his arm	il i migob and di
19. Do yo	ou think ?	B. to be open	
A. is to	en yuan enoug	h B. is ten yuans	enough
C. ten	yuan is enoug	h D. ten yuans is	enough
20. Not o	only you but a	lso hethe Gr	eat Wall.
A. hav	e gone to	B. have been to	
C. has	gone to	D. has been to	
三、错误辨	幹认(共10小题	(,计分5%)	og fact bev
下列	各句的 A、B、	C、D四个划线部分	分中,只有一个有错
请找出各	句的有错选项	. Pob ob C	
_1. It's kir	$\frac{\text{of you to }}{A}$	give $\frac{an}{C}$ orange to	every of us.
	Δ	t is 1 I'd like goi	, D
3. $\frac{After}{A}$	the heavy rain	the river raised	two feet.
4. She $\frac{1}{A}$		ks <u>last Sunday</u> , l	out either of them is $\frac{\text{either}}{C}$
6			

interesting.
5. An Engish play will be put up at the Capital Theatre
this Monday evening.
6. His $\frac{\text{whole}}{A}$ life was spent $\frac{\text{to write}}{B}$ $\frac{\text{history}}{C}$ books $\frac{\text{for }}{D}$
children.
7. $\frac{\text{What's}}{A}$ wrong with you? Yor are always the last
entering the classroom? Ward and of whose mil
8. Mr. Brown speaks Chinese quite well. The story of his life
is sounded interesting.  C  D
9. Don't you think that this information is different from C
that one?  D or fisher of IPI, visuance A.
10. I came to school in such a hurry that I brought
the note-book with me but forgot the pen at home. $\frac{\text{with me}}{C}$
四、情景语言运用(共5小题,计分5%) 根据对话情景,选择一个最佳答案,补全对话。
1. — Have a nice weekend!
A man was going to the house of some rich parameter
A. That's OK B. Not at all

- C. The same to you D. You are too
- 2. What's the date today?
  - A. Thursday

B. Some day

Hagish play vall by putsing at the Caultal Thearing

- C. The first of May D. It's fine
- 3. Would you like something to drink? What about a cup of tea?
  - A. No, thanks

B. No, would't

C. Yes, I would

D. Yes, I like.

- 4. I'm sorry to have kept you waiting.
- - B. That's all right
- C. Why not come earlier
  - D. I've waited for two hours
- 5. Will you please go skating with us?
  - A. Certainly, I'll be glad to
- B. Of course, I'll be glad
  - C. Sorry. I'm not glad
  - D. No, I won't

### 五、完形填空(共15小题,计分15%)

通读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后在各题所给的四个选项中,选出一个最佳答案。

A man was going to the house of some rich person. As he went  $\underline{1}$  the road, he saw a box of good apples  $\underline{2}$  the side of

the road. He said to himself, "I don't want to eat those apples, 3 the rich will give me 4 food; he will give me very nice food 5." Then he took the apples and threw them away 6 the dustbin.

He went 7 and came to a river. 8 river had become very big; so he could not go 9 it. He waited for 10; then he said, "I can't go to the rich man's house today, for I cannot get over the river."

He began to go home. He had eaten 11 food that day. He began to want 12. He came to the apples. With great difficulty he took them 13 the dustbin and 14 them.

Don't throw good things away, you may be glad to have them 15 some other time.

1. A. along	B. at	C. in	D. to
2. A. in	B. on	C. at	D. of
3. A. and	B. so	C. for	D. but
4. A. many	B. little	C. few	D. much
5. A. eating	B. to eat	C. eat	D. eaten
6. A. from	B. onto	C. into	D. at
7. A. on	B. aside	C. by	D. back
8. A. An	B. A	C. Some	D. The
9. A. through	B. over	C. into	D. to
10.A. sometime	I'm worfied.	B. sometimes	
C. some time	tot om Where	D. some times	1 7 18-1-19
11.A.a lot of	B. no	C. much	D. not
12.A. rest		B. food	
C. money	- College of the	D. the rich ma	an A

13.A. out from B. out C. out of D. of
14.A. ate B. washed C. carried D. cleaned

15.A. in B. to C. on D. at

六、阅读理解(共10小题,计分20%)

#### Was and and ball rave a live A for some be 17 and H

Once there lived an old man in a town. He always forgot things. So his wife always had to say to him, "Don't forget this."

One day he went on a long trip alone. Before he left home, his wife said: "Now you have all these things. They are what you need for your trip. Take care of your things during the trip." He went to the station. He bought a ticket and got on the train with it.

About an hour later, the conductor began to see the tickets. He came to the old man and said, "Will you please show me your ticket?" The old man looked for his ticket in all his pockets, but he could not find it. He was very worried. "I can't find my ticket. I really bought a ticket before I got on the train," said the old man.

"I think you are right. I believe you bought a ticket. All right. You don't have to buy another ticket, "said the conductor kindly. But the old man still looked worried and said sadly. "You don't know why I'm worried. If I don't find my ticket, I can't remember my station. Where am I going?"

根据短文内容选择正确答案。

1. This time the old man only forgot

A. to buy himself a ticket

- B. that he had bought the ticket
- C. when he bought the ticket
  - D. where he should get off the train
- 2. When did the old man buy the ticket?
  - A. Before he got on the train.
  - B. After he got on the train.
  - C. As soon as the conductor told him to buy one.
- D. When he found he had no ticket with him.
- 3. What did the conductor do in the train?
  - A. He saw the old man's ticket.
  - B. He checked if everyone had got a ticket.
  - C. He started to sell the tickets.
  - D. He collected the tickets.
- 4. At last the conductor told the old man that he didn't need to buy another ticket because
  - A. he believed the old man
  - B. he thought the old man had no money with him
  - C. the old man had shown him the ticket
  - D, the old man had paid him some money
- 5. Which of the following is still unknown to us?
  - A. Whether the old man went on the trip with his wife.
  - B. Whether the old man had found his ticket.
  - C. Whether the conductor was an old man.
  - D. Whether the old man had bought another ticket.

B

When Dave Perkins was young, he played a lot of games, and he was thin and strong, but when he was forty-

five, he began to get fat and slow. He was not able to breathe as well as before, and when he walked rather fast, his heart beat painfully.

He did not do anything about this for a long time, but finally he became anxious (忧虑的) and went to see a doctor, and the doctor sent him to hospital. Another young doctor examined (检查) him there and said, "I don't want to mislead (哄骗) you, Mr. Perkins. You're ill, and I believe that you are unlikely to live much longer. Would you like anybody to come and see you before you die?"

Dave thought for a few seconds and then he answered, "I'd like another docter to come and see me."

根据短文内容在各空句白处填入适当的词。 6. When Dave was young, he o play games.

7. When he was o \_\_\_\_\_forty, he began to get fat and slow.

8. He was w \_\_\_\_ and went to see a doctor.

9. Another young doctor thought Dave suffered from a serious i \_\_\_\_\_.

10. Dave didn't believe w \_\_\_\_ the second doctor said.

第二卷(共3大题, 计分20%)

七、句型转换(共5小题, 计分5%)

在每组句子的第二句中的空白处填上适当的词, 使该句的意思和原句保持一致。每空只填一个词。

1. They are going to build a new school in the village.

A new school \_\_\_\_\_ in the village.

2. It is three years since he bought the TV set.

He the TV set three years .

12